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Investigative Activity:     Autopsy Attended  

Activity Date:        November 15, 2023     

Authoring Agent:       Special Agent Cory Momchilov #64  

 

Narrative: 

On Tuesday, November 14, 2023, the Garfield Heights requested the Ohio Bureau of 

Criminal Investigation (BCI) assistance at the scene of an officer-involved shooting at 

6235 Hathaway Road, Garfield Heights, Ohio. As part of that investigation, Special 

Agent (SA) Cory Momchilov (SA Momchilov) attended the postmortem examination of 

the decedent. The examination was conducted on November 15, 2023 at the Cuyahoga  

County Medical Examiner's Office in Cleveland, Ohio. The postmortem examination 

was conducted by Dr. Alison Krywanczyk. 

During the autopsy four (4) projectiles were recovered from Benard Russell: 

 

 

 

As a result of the autopsy, the following items of evidence were collected by SA Joseph 

Goudy on December 1, 2023. 

• One adhesive stub for gunshot residue examination from the hands of 

Benard Russell 

• One swab from under the fingernails of the right hand of Benard Russell 

• One swab from under the fingernails of the left hand of Benard Russell 

• Two swabs from the knuckles and palm of the right hand of Benard 

Russell 

• Two swabs from the knuckles and palm of the left hand of Benard Russell 

• Blood stain card (DNA Standards) 

• Four (4) projectiles 

The aforementioned items were subsequently transported to the BCI office in Richfield, 

Ohio, where they were submitted to the temporary evidence room. The evidence 

transfer sheet documenting the exchange is attached to this investigative report. 

 

 






